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From the Office of Mayor  

Gina Cunningham  

 
Dear Woodridge Neighbors and 
Businesses, 

Happy New Year! As we  

optimistically look towards 2022, I 
want to share the impact of those 
honored in the 2021 Woodridge Community Recognition 
Program in the nominator’s own words. Our neighbors 
near and far have touched the hearts of our community – 
we are forever grateful.  

 

aŀȅƻǊΩǎ {ǇƛǊƛǘ !ǿŀǊŘ  

 “The Mayor’s Spirit Award is all about the compas-
sion, dedication, and courage shown by those supporting 
the Woodridge community. This year, the Mayor’s Spirit 
Award goes to all Woodridge volunteers. The wonderful, 
kind, generous, and inspiring volunteers helped – and  

continue to assist – in the tornado recovery efforts.” 

 

WǳƭƛŜ wƘƻŘŜǎ ς ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜŘ ōȅ 5ƻƴ wƛǧŜǊ 

 “As the Assistant Superintendent of Recreation 
and Safety Coordinator, Julie Rhodes has worn many hats 
over the years for the Woodridge Park District. Julie’s 31-
year career with the Woodridge Park District will be com-
ing to a close in 2022. Still, her endless energy has set a 
great example for all to follow.” 

 

²ƻƻŘǊƛŘƎŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ су 

 “Woodridge School District 68 came together in 
several different ways to support the relief efforts in  

response to the tornado that struck our community. Some 
examples include the American Red Cross used Thomas 
Jefferson Junior High as a temporary emergency shelter, 
Buildings & Grounds crew worked for days with the Village 
of Woodridge clearing debris, and more.” 

 

²Ŝǎǘ {ǳōǳǊōŀƴ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ tŀƴǘǊȅ ό²{/tύ ς ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜŘ ōȅ 
²ƻƻŘǊƛŘƎŜ Yƛǿŀƴƛǎ  

 “After the  tornado, WSCP collected more than 
50,000 pounds of food in just one week to help those  

impacted by the tornado. The innovative Virtual Food Pan-
try provided a convenient opportunity for people to have 
food security. WSCP serves all of DuPage County, and they 

are vital to Neighbors Helping Neighbors by assisting with 
case managers.”  

 

CŀǘƘŜǊ bƻǊōŜǊǘ wŀǎȊŜƧŀΣ /w ŀƴŘ {ǘΦ {ŎƘƻƭŀǎǝŎŀ {ǘŀũ  

ς ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜŘ ōȅ aŀǊȅ WŀƴŜ aǳƴƭŜȅ 

 “While the June 20, 2021, tornado hit Woodridge 
and indeed the home of Father Raszeja, CR, he and the 
staff were at the center of helping Woodridge.” bƻǘŜΥ {ǘΦ 
{ŎƘƻƭŀǎǝŎŀ Ƙŀǎ ƪƛƴŘƭȅ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ǎƛȄ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ мм ²ƻƻŘǊƛŘƎŜ 
DƛǾŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƛƳǇŀŎǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǊƴŀŘƻΦ 

 

WŜǊǊȅ ŀƴŘ ¢ƛũŀƴȅ 9ŀǘƻƴΣ hǿƴŜǊǎ ƻŦ [ƛōŜǊǘȅ ¢ŀȄ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ς 
ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜŘ ōȅ !ƴƴŜ .ŀƴƪǎ 

 “Within their 8 years serving the Village of 
Woodridge and its residents, they continue to host Turkey 
Drives, Back-to-School events, partnering with organiza-
tions such as the Woodridge Knights of Columbus #5918 
Coats-For-Kids Drive, and annual community-wide tax 
schools and seminars.” 

 

tŀǩ /ƻƭŜƳŀƴ ς ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜŘ ōȅ aƛƪŜ !ŘŀƳǎ 

 “Patti is a selfless, passionate, and avid volunteer 
who supports charitable organizations that make a  

difference in the Woodridge Community and beyond. Her  

involvement includes Woodridge Rotary Mini Triathlon, 
WSCP, Covid Vaccine ‘buddies’, JANO, and more.” 

 

¢ƻǊƴŀŘƻ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ς ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƻŘǊƛŘƎŜ tƻƭƛŎŜ 
5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ 

 “Many volunteers distributed critical information 
and helped clear debris. Similar to the Mayor’s Spirit 
Award, we would like to recognize volunteers, especially 
those that helped immediately after the tornado.”  

 

Let’s remember this inspiring quote: “Individually, we are 
able to accomplish good things, but together, we can 
move mountains.”  Woodridge is stronger, together. 

 

Thank you kindly and Happy New Year! 

 

 

 

 

Mayor Gina Cunningham  
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The Woodridge Police Department 

Reminds Residents to Be Aware of Ruse 

Burglaries 

Here’s what usually happens in a ruse burglary: the 
offenders typically travel in pairs, with one offender 
distracting the homeowner while the second offender 
enters the home to search for and steal cash, jewelry, or 
other valuable items. To help prevent a ruse burglary: 

• Keep doors, 
including screen 
doors, locked and 
do not grant entry 
to anyone you do 
not know. You do 
not have to open 
your door. 

• Verify by calling 
a utility company 
or the Village to 
check if somebody is there to do work 

• Check the credentials of workers 

Remember to call 911 if you feel somebody is targeting 
you or notice any suspicious persons walking around a 
neighborhood. 

Overnight & Winter Parking Reminders 

A reminder that the parking of vehicles on Village streets 
between the hours of 2:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m. is 
prohibited without prior approval. You may submit an 
overnight parking request online through the Woodridge 
Police Department website. Also, in the event of a 
snowfall that is expected or does exceed two inches, NO 
overnight parking will be permitted on any village street. 
Avoiding street parking during a snowfall allows 
snowplows to have more room to remove snow. 

 

2022 Water Rates 

Effective rates for the Village of Woodridge for all water 
billed on and after January 1, 2022, are as follows: 
²ŀǘŜǊ: $8.28 per 1,000 gallons 
{ŜǿŜǊ aŀƛƴǘŜƴŀƴŎŜ CŜŜΥ $0.90 per 1,000 gallons 
/ŀǇƛǘŀƭ LƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ CŜŜ: $0.80 per 1,000 gallons 
CƛȄŜŘ aŀƛƴǘŜƴŀƴŎŜ CŜŜΥ varies by meter size 
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Woodridge Water Quality Report 

Residents can view the most current Water Quality 
Report at www.woodridgeil.gov/waterqualityreport to 
learn more about your drinking water. This report 
contains important information about the source and 
quality of your drinking water. 

 

Woodridge Holiday Light Recycling 

Through March 25, 2022 

Are you unsure what to do with that tangled mess of 
string lights? Through March 25, 2022, Elgin Recycling is 
collecting holiday lights to recycle for Woodridge 
residents. 

 
[ƻŎŀǝƻƴΥ The collection bins 
are located at Village Hall (5 
Plaza Drive) and Public 
Works (1 Plaza Drive). One 
of the holiday lights 
collections bins is pictured 
to the right. 
 
¢ƛƳŜǎ: Normal business 
hours 8 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
 
5ŀǘŜǎ: Now - March 25, 2022 
 
Please do not put the lights in plastic or paper bags in the 
bins. Over the past decade, Elgin Recycling and various 
Chicago suburbs have collected more than 98,000 
pounds of holiday lights.  
 

Christmas Tree Recycling in January  

The popular Christmas Tree Recycling Program returns 
during January's first 
two scheduled garbage 
pick-up days. 
Groot Inc. will take live 
Christmas trees up to 6 
feet tall at the curb for 
free – no sticker is 
required. The trees 
must be free of 
ornaments, lights, and other decorations. Please note 
that wreaths and evergreen garland are excluded from 
the Christmas Tree Recycling Program. 
 


